

Monday (09/0417) Labor Day! Our office is closed.

NO Healthy Living Club

Tuesday (09/05/17) Tuesday Morning Bible Study 9:30 am Gathering Room

Staff Meeting 10:45 am

Wednesday (09/06/17) Thursday (09/07/17) Friday (09/08/17)

Saturday (09/09/17) Men's Doughnut Whole Gangs Bible Study 8:00-9:30 am

Sunday (09/10/17) Sunday Worship 8:30 & 10:15 am

Musical Guests: Prince of Peace Bluegrass Band

Sunday School Begins! 8:30 & 10:15 am



Welcome Visitors! — We are glad you are here! Visitors who wish to take communion, please fill out the visitor card in your pew. To learn more about CtK, visit our web site: christ-the-king.org. Child care is available for 3 year old's and under.

Join Our Team! We currently have a job opening here at Christ the King! The position is a part -time (20 hours a week) Faith Formation Coordinator for Sunday School & Monday Evening Christian Education, which includes Sunday mornings and Monday evenings. The primary responsibilities include engaging families, selecting curriculum, coordinating VBS and First Communion, and recruiting volunteers. Questions, please contact Pastor Nate Gauerke at (920) 788-6492, ext. 103 or please email a cover letter and resume to ngauerke@christ-the-king.org as soon as possible.

Christ the King will lead worship in the Oshkosh Correctional Prison on Sunday October

<u>1st</u>. Background checks will have to be done in advance to clear attendees. Sign up early, we are limited on the number we can provide. This is a great opportunity. If you are interested, please sign up at the welcome desk and you will be contacted for the required personal information. The plan is to meet at church around 4:00 pm, have a bite to eat, car pool to the prison, provide two worship services for the inmates and return to CtK by 9 pm. Historically this has been a very moving and rewarding opportunity in ministry. Contact Jeff with questions <u>jeffotto2003@yahoo.com</u> or 450-2359.

<u>Are you a Thrivent Member?</u> Are you willing to use your Action Team Funds (\$250 twice a year) to benefit events at CtK? If so, please contact Julie Stoegbauer at 920-788-6492 ext. 107 or <u>istoegbauer@christ-the-king.org</u>. This is a great way to give to CtK & make our events even more awesome!

<u>Crafty Friends will be meeting Thursday, September 14th from 5:00-9:00 pm</u>. Thanks to all who participated in our Crafty Friends last week. Due to popular demand....we will be getting together for fellowship, crafting and snacking again! Cost is a donation toward food. Everyone is welcome, crafting or not! Questions, contact Deanna at 920-202-2420.

A Huge Thank You: Thank you to everyone who signed up to bring meals to members who are struggling at this time. You are all awesome! Shirley will be in contact with you prior to the week you are scheduled to bring a meal to one or the other family. If you have questions, please feel free to contact Shirley at 788-6492, extension 101.

2017-2018 Christian Education Kick-Off is Sunday, September 10th for Sunday School!!!

Monday Evening Christian Education Parent Meeting Monday, September 11th from 6:30-8:30 pm Wednesday Confirmation Parent Meeting on Wednesday, September 13th from 6:30-8:30 pm. All children ages Pre-K to 9th grade will need to be registered for the 2017/2018 Christian Education schoolyear. There will once again be no fee for Sunday School – but this year we are going to ask you to register your child(ren) so we can better prepare for class. For the other nights, the fees will remain the same: \$30 for Monday night, and \$80 for Wednesday. You can find the link in the Christian Education tab on our website www.christ-the-king.org or go directly to the registration: www.christ-the-king.org or go directly to the registration: www.christ-the-king-online-reg.org/login.php. There is also a document on our website titled "Online Registration Instructions" – this is a great step by step guide in case you have any problems.

The altar flowers are presented by The Hansen Family in loving memory of Mother/Nana.



<u>Habitat Interfaith Build</u> - We are looking for volunteers to help build our next house! Interested persons can sign up in the Narthex! For further questions, please contact Jim Weyers at kings-tools@sbcglobal.net If you are interested in providing items for meals for the volunteers, please see the sign up in the Narthex. Contact Penni Pautz if you have questions about donations. Thank you!

MEN"S DOUGHNUT WHOLE GANG starts up again on Saturday Sept. 9th from 8 - 9:30 a.m. We will be using the DVD study "Fire on the Mountain" by Ray Vander Laan. Cost of the study guides is \$10. We also eat "free doughnuts" (until it is your turn to bring them).

Women of CtK (and friends, sisters, mothers, aunts and others!) you are invited to meet with the women of the No Basement Church Ladies on Saturday mornings from 8:30 to 10:00 a.m. We plan to begin meeting again on Saturday, September 16th. We meet to laugh, share, and support each other through our discussions of the Readings for this Week questions that are included in the What's Happening at Christ the King e-newsletter each week. Once in a while we meet to eat!! If you'd like to come be a part of our group, we welcome you! Just join us on a Saturday! (We usually use one of the rooms in the classroom wing of the church.) If you'd like more information, call Denise at 810-5388. Come join us!

<u>Projection & Sound Team!</u> We are looking to put together a team of people who would like to help in the efforts of adding projection to the sanctuary and updating the sound system. If you have technical knowledge you would like to offer or simply an interest in helping, please contact Pastor Tim at tkrick@christ-the-king.org, or talk to him after church.

Come one, come all! Join the Kingdom Praise Choir! If you like to sing and are confirmation age or older, you are invited to the first rehearsal of the 2017-18 season! We rehearse on Monday nights, starting September 11, from 6:30 to 7:30 pm in the Christ the King sanctuary. No audition required! Contact Carmen at 920-858-0625 for more information, or just show up on September 11, or on any Monday and join the wonderful "salt of the earth" people in the Kingdom Praise Choir!

CtK Fall Craft Sale & Brat Fry! Saturday, October 14th from 8:00 am to 3:00 pm. Free Admission! All Are Welcome! We are need of some help! On Saturday September 23 or 30th, we need help putting up 3 large wooden signs. On Friday October 14th, we need help with set-up of tables. On Saturday October 14th after 3:00 pm we need help with take-down. There is a sign up sheet near the Welcome Desk! Thank you!

Attention: Craft Fair Participants! Reminder to Sign Up! Our CtK Fall Craft Fair is Saturday, October 14th! We are reserving spots right now if you wish to be a vendor at the fair. Sign up sheets are on the Welcome Desk! All hand made crafts are welcome! Questions, please contact Deanna at 920-202-2420. Keep working on your inventory!